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Fiona, to everyone’s dismay decided it was time to move on to new pastures. She organized her last event at The Shelley in June which was her own goodbye party.


There were many replies to the advert for her replacement and in the end it was our very own Jeanette who had only joined us a few months ago on night duty who was the best candidate. 


She is thoroughly enjoying her new role and everyone has made her feel very welcome.





Welcome Jeanette





Farewell to Fiona





Welcome to The Shelley’s first newsletter.


In this edition we are going to remember some of the events from the first half of 2011, although not necessarily in chronological order.

















In This Edition:





Fiona / Jeanette





Birthdays





Outings





Entertainment





Suggestions








   Add a highlight from your family’s life





   Add a highlight from your family’s life





   Add a highlight from your family’s life
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The Shelley Newsletter





Next, it was Joyce’s turn.


90 years old in June, she spent a weekend of celebrations with her family, some of whom had come to join her from their home in Spain.








Emma reached the biggest milestone when she celebrated her 100th birthday in March. 


Everyone who was able joined her on this very special day.





To everyone who has celebrated their birthday this year, we wish you all the very best.
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Dora was first when she celebrated her 90th Birthday in January
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Birthday Milestones





We have had a few ‘milestone’ birthdays so far this year








Outings
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There have been numerous outings this year to many destinations including:








Arundel  - with Betty and Clare


Bently – with Peter, Clare and James


RNLI – with Betty, Barbara, Gordon, Margaret, Clare, Dora, Hilda, Emma, Peggy


Lifeboat – with James, Harry, Peter, June
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Amberly – with Joyce, Emma, Peter, Margaret


Fig Gardens – with Hilda, Betty, Peter, Ron, Dora


Highdown – with James, Peggy, Peter, Emma, Dora


Shopping - where Storm Troopers and Daleks ‘attacked’ Nancy
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Everyone has their own favorite entertainer who frequent The Shelley: GAPP


Alex


Palomine


Tim West


Harpist




















Jeanette and Peter are always on the lookout for novel places to visit or in-house entertainment for everyone’s entertainment.


Peter’s quizzes, word games and tasting afternoons continue to be a favorite with most residents and are always well attended.


We must not forget our very own Gordon who regularly runs the Crossword Corner with either Dora’s or Jeanette’s assistance and his Music Mornings on Sundays.





Old Favorites








Entertainment





Suggestions








Suggestions are always welcome. Is everyone aware we have a suggestion box? It is also the residents post box which is outside the kitchenette door.





We hope you have enjoyed reading this first Newsletter and we are looking for content for the next edition – news, photographs, articles for the next one – all contributions very welcome!


Anyone want to take on the task of writing the next one? Please? �








